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NIRB File No.: 14QN039 

Associated NIRB File No.: 06QN052 

 

January 15, 2015 

 

Mélodie Simard  

Director of Planning and Development 

City of Iqaluit 

P.O. Box 460 

Iqaluit, NU X0A 0H0 

 

Sent via email: M.Simard@city.iqaluit.nu.ca 

  

Re:   Application Acknowledgement and Additional Information Required for City of 

Iqaluit’s “Northwest Iqaluit Aggregate Area and Access Road” Project Proposal  

 

Dear Mélodie Simard: 

On December 15, 2014 the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB or Board) received City of 

Iqaluit’s (Proponent) “Northwest Iqaluit Aggregate Area and Access Road” project proposal 

from the Government of Nunavut - Community and Government Services’ (GN-CGS). The 

NIRB has assigned this project proposal file number 14QN039. All documents received and 

pertaining to this project proposal include: 

 Referral from the GN-CGS  

 City of Iqaluit letter to the GN-CGS requesting permission to use Commissioner’s lands 

 Maps 

The NIRB has undertaken a preliminary completeness check and finds that your proposal does 

not contain sufficient information for the NIRB to permit proper screening. Specifically, the 

NIRB is requesting submissions of the following information by 29 January, 2015: 

 NIRB Part 1 Summary Application Form in English and Inuktitut 

 NIRB Part 2 Project Specific Information Requirement form in English 

 Updated map clearly showing proximity of the proposed project site to Iqaluit and 

including all proposed activities 

 Non-technical Project Proposal summary in English and Inuktitut 

 Any applicable Environmental and Remediation Plans  

 

Please forward all forthcoming submissions to the NIRB at info@nirb.ca or via fax at (867) 983-

2594.  
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If you have any questions or require additional clarification, feel free to contact me at (867) 983-

4603 or samuno@nirb.ca 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Solomon Amuno 

Technical Advisor 

Nunavut Impact Review Board 
 
cc:  Ken Wasylyshen, Government of Nunavut – Community and Government Services 

 Mike Immaroitok, Government of Nunavut – Community and Government Services 

 

Attachments: NIRB Part 1 form (English and Inuktitut) 

   NIRB Part 2 form (English) 
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